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Second Annual General Meeting
Sept. 13, 2017
Chairperson’s Annual Report 

The Catholic Action Montreal Provisional Board was thrilled to welcome its many members to our first Inaugural AGM in April 2016.  We were so encouraged by the incredible turnout, leaving us feeling very hopeful and buoyed by the interest and enthusiasm expressed by the larger community.
In the summer following this AGM, Catholic Action received its first request for support, giving us the opportunity to have an experience and example of how Catholic Action might be of service to individuals or organisations that are doing good works and meeting a need within the Montreal Community.  
We had the pleasure of spending some time assisting LaSalle D&D 50+ Centre.  You will be hearing more about this from Diane Doonan from LaSalle D&D 50+Centre a little later on.
Our first course of action in the Fall was to spend some time bringing our new board members, who were elected by our membership onto our first Board of Directors, up to speed on all that had transpired leading up to the AGM.  Having everyone on the same page, we were then able to proceed with setting organisational priorities for the year.  
It has been an interesting year for us as a Board. As for all of us, life has a way of throwing unexpected curve-balls.  This Board has been such a flexible and responsive team, adjusting and stepping in for each other, and keeping the ball rolling when life challenges with health, family and jobs would require Board members to adjust their participation.  Indeed, this Board has been a living example of how we can work together in response to the needs of others.  I want to take this opportunity to thank all of your board members for their hard work and important contributions toward bringing Catholic Action through our first year.  
Introductions: Executive: Bishop Thomas Dowd, Patrick Gillespie – Treasurer, Donald Bidd, Secretary, Anastasia Charasidis, Paul Donovan, Alisha Ruiss, John Murphy, Cathie Macaulay, Fr. Andrew Thuraisigam, Jessica-Anne Jalea, and Archbishop Christian Lépine. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]*Note: We have a full Board of Directors, and as each of these Directors are entering into the second half of a two-year term, there are no new nominations for Directors at this time. 
So, what were these main organisational priorities?
1. Growing and developing the Late Sunday Mass at Our Lady of Fatima. The Late Sunday Mass (what Bishop Tom affectionately refers to as the “Last Chance Mass”) is the core charitable activity upon which Catholic Action was founded.  A Liturgy Committee has been formed, by resolution of the Board of Directors.  The Committee consist of Bishop Thomas Dowd, Lucie McElligott and Cathy Albano.  (Many thanks to Pillars Trust Fund which, on behalf of Catholic Action, has been managing donations to Catholic Action Montreal from the late Sunday Mass for us.)

2. Researching and choosing a Volunteer Management Software package that could adequately support Catholic Action and affiliated organisations in organising information and data collected on members and the many organisations in Montreal that are carrying out good works and offering services within our Montreal Catholic Community.  We are pleased to announce that the Better Impact platform was chosen, and purchased.  Time was spent learning and implementing this important software tool.  You will be hearing more about this later in the evening.

3. Securing funding for and hiring an Executive Director:  Thanks to the generosity and support of Archbishop Christian Lépine and the Archdiocese of Montreal, we received the necessary funding to be able to hire an Executive Director for Catholic Action Montreal.  Members of our Board of Directors dedicated time to developing a job description, developing an interview process and conducting interviews, and eventually hiring your new Executive Director.  We had many impressive candidates come forward, making the decision a challenging one. We are so pleased to introduce to you our new Executive Director, Judy Wong.  Judy comes to us with a very extensive and accomplished background within the business and volunteer world, with strong credentials in Project Management, Strategic Planning, Team Building, Leadership Development, and Financial Management, to name just a few. She has been an active parishioner at St. Edmund of Canterbury Parish, and has recently led a team in a successful Capital Campaign for Jesus Light of the World Parish. Judy was hired in July, with a start date of August. 1, and boy, did she hit the ground running! She has accomplished so much in this short period. So, with no further ado, let’s give Judy the floor and allow her to present to you what she has been up to on behalf of Catholic Action Montreal. 

Anna Graham 
Chair of the Board of Directors – Catholic Action Montreal
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